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36th Session of the Universal Periodic Review
Review of the United States of America - 9 November 2020   

Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

Madam President, 

Sri Lanka welcomes the delegation of the United States of America, and appreciates its comprehensive national report and the presentation made today. 
We commend progressive measures taken by the US Government since its second UPR in 2015 towards protecting and promoting human rights, including the formation of a Commission on Unalienable Rights, initiation of legislation and executive action aimed at combating discrimination, and national measures to combat human trafficking including through effective prosecutions and training.  
While recognising the USA’s commitment stated in the national report to eliminating racial discrimination and use of excessive force, Sri Lanka recommends the USA to further its efforts at effectively combating incidents of racial discrimination including through the implementation of recent measures such as the “Safe Policing for Safe Communities” initiative, prohibitions on racial profiling and monitoring of prisons.

We appreciate achievements of the USA in ensuring an adequate standard of living and key economic and social rights for all persons, such as through the reduction of homelessness by 11% in the past decade and the extension of paid parental leave for all Federal civilian employees. In this connection, Sri Lanka recommends that the USA further strengthens equality in the work place by moving towards universal paid maternity leave and advancing universal maternal healthcare.

Whilst acknowledging national legal and procedural frameworks that are required to be adhered to in joining international treaties, Sri Lanka also recommends that the USA works towards the completion of its ratification of the Convention on the Elimination of all forms of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW).  

We wish the USA success in its UPR engagement. 

